

Memorial Day Safety Message

This Memorial Day, we honor those Americans who have put their lives on the line to bravely defend our country's freedom. I ask you to take a moment to remember the men and women who served and sacrificed their lives to protect our great Nation and hardwon freedom. Their selfless service must never be forgotten and we must continue to uphold their legacy on the Korean Peninsula.

Memorial Day weekend also marks the beginning of summer where many of our personnel will take advantage of the warm weather. I encourage you to relax and spend time with family and friends, but do so with safety in mind. When making travel plans or participating in outdoor recreation remember to assess the risks and incorporate safety into every activity. A special emphasis should be placed on safe consumption of alcohol, drinking and driving and distracted driving. Consider methods to mitigate risk while participating in water sport activities, grilling with family and friends, and enjoying the warmer weather.

Historically speaking, this timeframe brings increased risks to Soldiers, Civilians, and Family Members and generates a spike in misconduct and accidents. Indiscipline can spoil what should be an enjoyable time so we must work together to keep everyone safe and focus on readiness. The difference this year is effective 25 June 2019, the Road Traffic Act in the Republic of Korea has been revised lowering the Driving under the Influence (DUI) threshold from 0.05% to 0.03%. This new requirement is an inherent individual responsibility and offenders will be held accountable. It is the law!

Safety is everyone's responsibility and we must increase awareness and remain vigilant in our efforts to reduce accidents as we transition into the summer season. Leaders at all levels must stay engaged, maintain situational awareness and discuss appropriate personal conduct both on and off duty with their subordinates. Have a safe and enjoyable holiday!

Pacific Victors!

JASON SCHMIDT

CSM, USA

Command Sergeant Major

MICHAEL A. BILLS

Lieutenant General, USA

Commanding